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Town of Wilmington
Water & Sewer Commission
January 20, 2022 Meeting

The Water and Sewer Commission met on January 20. The meeting was called to order at 5:30
PM. Present were Chairman George Allan via ZOOM, Commissioner Robert LaVita,
Commissioner Michael Camoscio, Utility & Business Manager Joseph Lobao, and Recording
Secretary Diane Forest.

Approval of Minutes December 16, 2021 Meeting — ON A MOTION MADE BY
COMMISSIONER LAVITA SECONDED BY COMMISSIONER CAMOSCIO IT WAS
UNANIMOUSLY VOTED TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE DECEMBER 16, 2021
MEETING.

Billing Adjustments & Corrections
Patricia Richard 52 Roosevelt Road Residential Comm Vote § 21.04
Barbara Harrison 136 Church Street Residential Data Entry 40.99
ON A MOTION MADE BY COMMISSIONER CAMOSCIO, SECONDED BY COMMISSIONER
LAVITA IT WAS UNANIMOUSLY VOTED TO RATIFY THE BILLING ADJUSTMENTS AND
CORRECTIONS AS PRESENTED.

Monthly Report
The December 2021 monthly report was submitted to the Commission for review.

PFAS —- UPDATE

The Town of Wilmington has signed on with litigation against several manufacturers of PFAS.
This a nationwide lawsuit. Samples continue to come back yielding non-detection for PFAS.
The Town will continue to monitor sample results to determine when to replace the Granular
Activated Carbon (GAC). Regular updates will continue to be given to the Board of Selectmen.
There has still been no feedback from residents resulting from the mailing.

Conﬂiét of Interest
The Commission members were provided with a copy of the Summary of the Conflict of Interest
Law for Municipal Employees and have signed the Acknowledgement of Receipt.

Finance Committee

The Finance Committee will meet at 7:00PM on February 1, 2022. Prior to today, the meetings
were being held in person, but will now be held via Zoom. The Commission members are invited
to join the upcoming meeting where the Water & Sewer Budget will be discussed.

Salem Street Wellfield Update

Progress of the Salem Street well field project is moving slowly due to the supply chain issues.
The contractor is currently waiting for screens to be delivered which will hopefully be next
week.
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Other Business
e Bid Opening — Middlesex Avenue/Jefferson Road Sewer Project
The Middlesex Ave/Jefferson Road Sewer Project Re-Bid is January 26, 2022. Some
changes have been made to the bid specifications in hopes to reduce the cost of the bid
amounts. The Town has not received any additional funds from the State yet. Princeton
has agreed to install a portion of the gravity sewer main that had been taken out of the
specifications to lower the cost.

Public Comment Period - No public comments

Next Meeting -The next meeting is scheduled to be held on February 17, 2022.
There being no further business a motion to adjourn carries at 6:00 PM.

Respectfully Submitted by:

Diane Forest, Recording Secretary
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